

American Society for Engineering Education




Shelton Houston, Secretary-Treasurer

Southeastern Section

Instruction  Administration  Research


Spring Executive Board Meeting

6 April 2002

Minutes

Attendance:
Peter W. Hoadley, President, VMI 

Thomas Dion, Past President, The Citadel

Richard Mines, President-Elect, Mercer University

Shelton Houston, Secretary, University of Southern Ms

Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Michael Annable, Chair, Research unit, University of Florida

Laura Lackey, Vice Chair, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Fazil Najafi, Vice Chair, Administrative Unit & Host Institution Representative, University of Florida

Claire McCullough, Chair, Electrical Engineering, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

Cecelia Wigal, Chair, Industrial Engineering Division, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

Barbara Thomas, Chair, Software Engineering, Southern Polytechnic University

B.K. Hodge, Mississippi State University

1. Welcome and introductions (see attached agenda). Hoadley called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M. 

2. Hoadley appointed Hodge to serve as parliamentarian for the meeting.  Hodge informed the group of eligible voting members.  

3. Draft Minutes of the 2001 Fall Executive Board Meeting, Fall Technical Planning Meeting, and Conference Planning Meeting were discussed.  A final report Hodge made the motion to accept the minutes with second by Todd. Minutes were approved unanimously.

4. Houston presented the treasurer’s report (see attached).  Dion made a motion with second by Mines that the budget be approved.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.  

5. Najafi presented a conference update.  Approximately 110 people had registered for the conference with 30 people registered for Sunday workshops.  No major problems had been encountered and with continued registration an estimated profit of $1022 would result.  One workshop was held on the UF main campus while other workshops occurring in hotel meeting rooms.

6. No report from Woo on the Technical Program.

7. A draft CD was distributed to conference registered members.  It was announced that Nelson had accepted a new academic position outside the section.  In lieu of this matter, Hoadley established a committee to explore options for continuing the section WEB site and CD conference proceedings.  Thomas was asked to chair the committee with Brannan, Houston, and Sulbaran.  Committee recommendations will be presented at the Fall Business meeting.  For 2002-03, The Citadel (Brannan) will host the section WEB site, Southern Polytechnic University (Thomas) will create the master section CD Conference Proceedings, and The University of Southern Mississippi (Houston) will produce conference CDs.

8. The names of those receiving Section awards were read:

ASEE SOUTHEASTERN SECTION NEW TEACHER AWARD

Jeff Frolik

Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering

Tennessee Technological University
TONY TILMANS SECTION SERVICE AWARD

J.P. Mohsen

Department of Civil Engineering

University of Louisville

ASEE SOUTHEASTERN SECTION OUTSTANDING TEACHING AWARD

Rolf E. Hummel

Material Science and Engineering

University of Florida

THOMAS C. EVANS INSTRUCTIONAL UNIT AWARD

Anna P. Phillips 


Scott Yost




University of Memphis

University of Kentucky
ASEE SOUTHEASTERN SECTION NEW FACULTY RESEARCH AWARD

First Place Winner:

Second Place Winner:

Gregory D. Buckner

Fabrice Manns

Dept. of Mech & Aerospace Eng
Dept. Biomedical Eng

North Carolina State University
University of Miami

ASEE SOUTHEASTERN SECTION CAMPUS REPRESETATIVE AWARD

Richard O. Mines

Department of Civil Engineering

Mercer University

Brannan will include the awardees in the next newsletter.

9. Future meeting sites were discussed.  Mines announced that the fall Executive Board Meeting, Technical Planning Meeting, and Site Planning Meeting would meet in Atlanta, GA on November 1-2, 2002 at the Clarion Suites at Hartsfield Atlanta Airport. The 2003 meeting will be at Mercer University.  Laura Lackey will serve as the representative for the host institution.  She was reminded to have a call for papers ready at the 2002 conference.  Future sites will be University of Louisville in 2004, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga in 2005, University of Alabama in 2006, and possibly Virginia Commonwealth University in 2007.

10. The nominating committee composed of Brannan, Wilder, and Hodge submitted recommendations for 2002-03 section officers: President Elect, Dennis Fallon, and Secretary-Treasurer, Shelton Houston.  Dion made a motion with second by Mines to accept the committee report.  The report was approved unanimously.  

11. Transaction Journal was discussed.  Hoadley reported that ASEE national offered to publish a “Best Section Papers”, but any papers submitted would be required to go thru the normal review process.  Discussion followed.  Hoadley made motion with second by Najafi to accept ASEE national’s offer to submit section papers and establish a section review committee.  Motion passed with voice vote.

12. The Constitution and By-Laws committee composed of Brannan, Dion, Todd, and Hodge as chair submitted their report (see attached). The executive board accepted the report.  After much discussion, motion by Hoadley and second by Mines to have Hodge revise report from board input and present revised report at fall Executive Board meeting.  Motion passed on voice vote. 

13. Brannan reported that the next newsletter would contain the program announcement for the 2003 conference, the President’s message, a general call for papers, the Section awards, highlights of the 2001 conference, and new section officers.  

14. The meeting adjourned at 11:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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Shelton Houston

Secretary







School of Engineering Technology • University of Southern Mississippi • Hattiesburg, MS  39406 • (601) 266-4896


_920892761

_1047224951.doc
[image: image1.png]YV ~y







